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	Annual General Meeting of Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club Minutes

	Subject
	2008/2009 Nottinghamshire Orienteering Club AGM

	Date
	Thursday 23rd October 2008

	Time
	7.30 pm

	Location
	Bramcote Hills Sport & Community College, Nottingham

	

	Members Present
	David Cooke

Nicola Olivant

Pauline Olivant

David Olivant

Keith Streb

Hilary Palmer

John Palmer

Peter Hubberstey

Chris Horsewill

Richard Robinson

Neil Fraser

Catherine Hughes

Tony Donaldson

Simon Elliot

Emily Powell

Andrew Powell

David Olivant

Ruedi Billeter

John Woodall

Mark Webster

Bob Alderson
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Steve Green
Secretary 


Mark Webster
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Pauline Olivant

Coaching Representative 
Jim Clarke
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Simon Elliot
Junior Representative 
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	Apologies for Absence

· Mike O’Neil

· Helen O’Neil

· Steve Wright

· Pauline Jones

· Jim Clarke

· Steve Green

· Ray Barnes

· Hazel Rice

· Dorothy Woodall

· Tony and Margaret Buckland
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	Minutes of 2007 AGM

· The minutes were accepted as a true record of the meeting.
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	Matters arising from the minutes

· There were no matters arising from the minutes.
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	Chairman’s report

“It is hard to believe that it is a year since the last AGM.  It is harder still to believe that it is 3 years since I offered to take on the position of Chair.

First, and before I say anything controversial, I would like to take this opportunity to pass on my thanks and acknowledgements, not only to all Committee members who have completed their three years term, but also all of those who have carried on working hard for NOC again during the last year but without getting sufficient recognition for their efforts.  To mention just a few (and apologies for anyone that I miss):

· Bob, for his invaluable work in obtaining permissions for our events

· Keith, David, and Alan for their work in mapping and remapping our areas

· Pauline, Hilary, and Catherine for their help with coaching and other activities 

· Our volunteer Organisers / Planners / Controllers / and Team Leaders

· Peter, for the production of B&G

The list could go on, but now it’s time for the first of my personal comments:

B&G has continued to be produced during the last year and it gives the club Chair the opportunity to air his views and have a rant every now and then, but that is not its primary aim. Nor is it the Committee mouthpiece. There have been questions asked about whether B&G should continue to be produced. I think that it is essential – and I think it should get bigger and better!  Why every member can’t produce an article for B&G is beyond me! Everyone has something to say. So, use this as a prompt to put pen to paper…please.

We have had certain highlights that spring to mind during the past year:

· The CSCF at Blidworth

· The British Schools Championships at Sherwood Pines. I can claim no credit myself for this as I was away, but we have had a very nice letter of thanks to all helpers from Peter Bylett of BSOA.

· Next, the breakthrough with obtaining permission to cross the Network Rail disused railway lines. (Surely, when everything is in place and settled, that is worth an article in Compass Sport? My view is ‘Take the credit where it is due – this is a big breakthrough which will benefit all clubs in the UK, not just NOC’)

· The summary of the team successes for the club I shall leave to Simon, but for individual success I must congratulate all of those who were selected for summer tours, for the GB team, or to represent their country.

But, is it unreasonable to expect success of this nature every year? Our aspiration should always be to be the best, and not for example to be satisfied that we came 4th in the CSCF. 

This time last year I suggested that we were going to have a year of progress. Perhaps in hindsight it has been more of a year of consolidation.  We have had suggestions of an Elite training group being formed. Well, that is commendable and should be supported but I don’t think it should detract our efforts in encouraging everyone in the club to train to the best of their ability.  Nor should it be forgotten that those who are reaping the benefits and taking part in Elite training should be encouraged to put something back into the club... and this is where I get to my main point this evening.

Is it my perception, or has something changed during the last three years?  We are all volunteers and in order to continue getting our enjoyment from our sport we all need to contribute our time and effort. It is no good thinking that ‘someone else will do it this time’. 

We need to be very clear in understanding that if we don’t offer to help, and do it a little more often than we have before, then things can only remain static or go downhill. We need to make progress and improve.  We can’t go on having mini crises like Bestwood and having to issue ultimatums. This is NOT the way the club should be operating.
So, what has changed? I can’t provide all of the answers – I can perhaps provide some – but they also need to come from you.  Why are people reluctant to offer to help? Perhaps everyone now has too many other interests to be able to spare the time? I don’t know. Perhaps I can’t change things, but I have tried and I shall continue to try! I believe that the solution and the way to a better future is simple and obvious, and it is on the message behind me (‘Your Club needs you – to volunteer’).  Anyway, it is reassuring to know that I shall now be handing over the club to the capable hands of a strong new Committee with new members, new ideas, and new enthusiasm.  Good luck for the future.”

· Hilary Palmer thanked Dave on behalf of the members for his work as Chair over the last three years.
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	Treasurer’s report

From the Income and Expenditure Account it is evident that this has been an extremely successful financial year for NOC, mainly due to the income from our 2 major events – the CSC Final at Blidworth and the regional event at Budby.   

Expenditure

NOC has assisted juniors going on residential courses throughout the year with a total contribution of £448.  Additions have been made to the Club’s equipment by purchasing a new printer, (£404), Condes (£218) and replacement tent poles (£36).

Black and Green costs are significantly less than the previous year as only one invoice was paid during the year.  (Further payment was made in October for the last 3 issues.)  

From the Balance Sheet (please see attached) it can be seen that the Club has made a surplus over the year of £1,838.79. Without the income from the Compass Sport Cup final the accounts would have roughly broken even for the year.

The Notes to the Accounts show that the Club still has a considerable amount of clothing stock for resale.  

The Committee is aware that a number of permanent courses need replacement posts and there are sufficient funds in the account to provide funding towards this, if club members feel this is appropriate.

Once again I would like to give my personal thanks to Steve Wright, who audited the accounts and has readily provided assistance and invaluable support during my time as Treasurer.  
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	Election of Auditor

Steve Wright had been asked by Pauline Jones as to whether he would be willing to audit the accounts again this year, and had done so in time for the AGM.
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	Other Committee Members Reports

Mapping Report: 

To date this year we have held 12 events comprising:

· 1 Regional

· 1 District

· 7 Summer Leagues + 1 CATI

· 1 Schools Score Championships (closed)

· 1 EMA Youth Games (closed)

With 2 Events  still to go:

· Bestwood C4

· Walesby Xmas Score event

Of these events David (& Pauline) Olivant have been involved in revising/ remapping Sherwood Forest, Sherwood Pines, Bestwood, Rushcliffe CP, Colwick Park, Sutton Lawn, Walesby and Nottm University. Alan Beardsley has been involved in revising/remapping Sherwood Forest and Clumber Park. 

and I (Keith) have been involved in revising/remapping Thieves Wood, Silverhill and Ollerton.

Cotgrave Woods was also re-examined and found to be unusable and abandoned. Several small reclaimed areas have been assessed and surveys started.  Three areas have been checked for an Urban map. Newark is by far the best option.

Reassessment of areas with problematical access arrangements has occurred e.g. ALL of Welbeck estates. Wellow Woods was rechecked for use and suitable parking. There is still a problem with parking.  Alternate parking has been sought for Bevercotes and Shirebrook but both are still problematical.

As can be seen from the above the mapping is currently being carried out by David, Alan and myself and despite appeals in the NOC forum for suggestions and assistance, very little has been forthcoming from NOC members.  Given that the average mapper age is 58.3 it’s time we had some younger mappers coming forward.

It is hoped that a simple survey / OCAD and a CONDES* course will be held in 2009 for those few interested persons.

REMEMBER WITHOUT A MAP THERE IS NO ORIENTEERING

----------------------VOLUNTEER FOR 2009---------------------------------

*CONDES is the planning software NOC now uses due to licence restrictions with OCAD 9

Secretary Report: 

The total current NOC membership is 306 (311 in 2007), which includes 158 different units (173 in 2007) and 95 local members. Of this 73 are Junior members within family units and 21 are Junior members on their own. 

We had only 64 new members this year (108 in 2007) and 53 members that were new last year re-joined. Unfortunately 54 members who were new last year did not re-join and we lost 12 other members. However, overall if we continue to retain 50% of the new members we recruit the club will continue to grow.

Team Manager’s Report: 

The biggest success in terms of this role this year was getting a workable email distribution list in order to contact members.

The most notable results at the JK were that the W18 /M18 relay teams - both won. In the Compass Sport Cup we were 4th it was agreed that we should aim to improve on this result next year and look at ways in which we can do this.
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	2010 Membership fees 

It was agreed that the membership fees for NOC for 2010 would remain at nil. Proposed by Bob Alderson and seconded John Woodall.
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	Elections of Officers & Life Members. The following committee members are standing for election:

The following officers were elected to the 2008 Committee: All Proposed by Hilary Palmer and Seconded by Bob Alderson.

	
	Chair

Secretary

Treasurer

Fixtures Secretary

Mapping Coordinator

EMOA Representative

Team Manager

Coaching Representative

Juniors Representative

Other affiliated Roles:

Publicity Officer

Permissions Secretary

Volunteer Coordinator
	Steve Green

Mark Webster

Still outstanding

Ruedi Billeter

Keith Streb               

Pauline Olivant           

Simon Elliot 

Jim Clarke

Fiona Claxton

Mick Lord

Bob Alderson

Simon Taylor
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	Plans for the New Year

Pauline Olivant gave a brief update about the project Satellite Project. All the conditions to the granting of the award to EM for NOC and DVO to develop satellite training centres had been met, other than the requirement for an agreed development plan, which the new committee would look at. 

An initial meeting had been held with the partners from the Sport Development unit at the Local Councils, and the Programme Development managers at the School Sport partnerships in Ashfield and Mansfield. It had been agreed that the club would look to start up the satellite unit when there was sufficient light in the evenings to enable the participants to take part outside as much as possible and a start up date of March 2009 was agreed. 

The club would be hoping to include existing local members and attract new members of all ages and was hoping to develop more local coaches to assist with the project. Anyone wanting more details at present can talk to either Catherine Hughes or Pauline Olivant.
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	Proposed items of Business

· These will be developed by the new committee.
· Hilary Palmer explained the new basic coaching qualification which will shortly be running in the East Midlands. Hilary explained how important it is to increase our coach capacity within the club and asked if we could promote this to other members.
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	AOB

· Prizes for the summer league were awarded by Richard Robinson: White Course; 3rd Catherine Sears, 2nd Sam Elliott, 1st Jaime Lowthian. Yellow course; 3rd Charlotte Webster 2nd Joanne Towndrow 1st Mark Sears. Orange Course; 3rd Christine Elliot, 2nd Max Elliott 1st William Parkinson. Technical; Joint 1st Matthew Green, Steve Green and Hilary Palmer.

· Andrew Powell asked if the new committee members could have their photos posted on the website to aid familiarity amongst the members. 



	
	The meeting closed at 8.40pm


	


